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040106
ORIGINAL
930486
THE CHAIR
Resolution authorizing acceptance of an unsolicited Offer to Purchase a surplus, vacant,
City-owned lot at 3535 West Lincoln Avenue from Abdul R. Motlani and Abdul M. Motlani for
construction of a hand car wash facility, in the 11th Aldermanic District. (DCD)
This resolution will result in the sale of a surplus, vacant, City-owned lot for
commercial construction.
Whereas, On July 27, 1993 by adoption of Common Council File No. 930486, the property
located at 2335 South 35th Street (now known as 3535 West Lincoln Avenue) was declared
surplus to municipal needs and the Department of City Development (“DCD”) was authorized
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to accept two Offers to Purchase from adjoining owners, but one of the buyers did not
close pursuant to the terms authorized in the Offer to Purchase and the parcel was
returned to City of Milwaukee (“City”) inventory; and

Whereas, Abdul R. Motlani and Abdul M. Motlani have submitted an unsolicited Offer to
Purchase in the amount of $5,000 for the surplus, vacant, City-owned lot located at 3535
West Lincoln Avenue for construction of a hand car wash facility; and

Whereas, The purchase price of $5,000 reflects the excessive site preparation costs that
will be incurred by the buyers due to relocation of six utility easements necessary to
develop the City lot along with the high cost for lateral installation; and

Whereas, Messrs. Motlani are in the process of building an oil change facility with
adjoining coffee shop directly across Lincoln Avenue and will offer a hand car wash to
all of their customers; and

Whereas, DCD recommends acceptance of said Offer contingent upon site and building plan
approval and submittal of a firm financial commitment to complete construction as
proposed prior to closing on said lot; and

Whereas, Said lot is to be sold in an “as is” condition without representations or
warranties including but not limited to soil quality and subsurface condition; and

Whereas, The City Plan Commission previously determined that there is no municipal need
for said lot; now, therefore, be it

Resolved, By the Common Council of the City of Milwaukee, that the surplus, vacant, City-
owned lot located at 3535 West Lincoln Avenue is declared surplus, that the Commissioner
of DCD or designee is authorized to accept said Offer to Purchase and to perform all
necessary acts to close the transaction and carry out the intent of this resolution; and,
be it

Further Resolved, That the sale proceeds, less a 20 percent disposition cost
reimbursement paid to the Redevelopment Authority of the City of Milwaukee and other
closing costs, be credited to the Milwaukee Water Works Sale of Real Property Account No.
0410-6411-1830-983014.
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